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Palm Sunday, April 9
Erin Beall will be preaching in traditional services 
at 8:30 am and 11 am. Al Ward will be preaching in 
the contemporary services at 8:30 am and 9:45 am. 
(Children who would like to be part of the palm pro-
cessional at the 11 am service should gather in the 
Narthex at 10:50 am).

Rev. Dr. Willie Jolley, April 11

Holy Thursday, April 13
Jared Stine will be the preacher for this service of 
Holy Communion commemorating our Lord’s Last 
Supper. The service will be in the Sanctuary at 7:00 
pm.

Good Friday, April 14
A Service of Shadows and Stones will mark Good Fri-
day and the crucifixion of our Lord. This service will 
be held in the Sanctuary at 7:00 pm.

Easter Offering
The Easter Offering has been designated for the 
Pastor’s Local Relief Fund and Feeding Lisa’s Kids. 
The Pastor’s Local Relief Fund is used by the Wes-
ley Memorial pastors to assist persons from our 
community with emergency assistance for things 
like housing, utilities, medicine, and food. Special 
offerings and gifts are the primary source of these 
funds. Feeding Lisa’s Kids is an outreach effort 
developed by a citizen of High Point and member 
of Wesley Memorial. Feeding Lisa’s Kids provide 
boxes for about 100 food insecure families in 
High Point. Wesley Memorial provides account-
ing services and a staging location for the food 
packing and delivery. Please give generously in 
support of these life-giving ministries.

Holy Week and Easter at Wesley Memorial

Easter Sunday, April 16
Celebrate the Resurrection of our Lord at one of our 
four worship services (8:30 traditional, 8:30 contem-
porary, 9:45, and 11:00) on Easter Sunday morning. 
Al Ward will be preaching in all the services. Bring 
live flowers to decorate the crosses (one at the Din-
ing Hall entrance and one at the entrance to the 
Sanctuary).

Third Sunday of Easter, April 30
The 2017 Confirmation Class will be received at 
the 11:00 service in the Sanctuary. Al Ward will be 
preaching in all services.

Qubein Fund Presents Dr. Wil-
lie Jolley, April 11 at 7 pm in 
the Fellowship Hall. The Rever-
end Dr. Willie Jolley is coming 
to Wesley Memrial. Dr. Jolley’s 
inspirational messages have 
been shared with churches 
and audiences around the 
world. This will be a program 
you will not want to miss and 
one to which you will want to invite friends and 
neighbors. Admission is free but we do ask you 
make reservations and childcare needs by calling 
336-812-4824 or visiting www.wesleymemorial.org.



2
Children’s Ministry...

Contact: Debbie Foust
Director of Children’s Ministries
336-812-4804
dfoust@wesleymemorial.org

www.wesleymemorial.org

EastEr
Egg-stravaganza

Sunday, April 9 • 3-5 pm

EGGs  •  CaNDY  •  PrIZEs  •  tONs OF FUN!
It’s an all-out family affair with booths, games, music, crafts, snacks, 

and activities that center of the fact that Jesus has risen. 

The Amazing Race-Easter Scavenger Hunt for 
3rd–5th Graders 
Friday, April 7; 6-8 pm
Based on “The Amazing Race” TV reality show, third 
through fifth graders will have fun and be chal-
lenged to find clues that will take them from loca-
tion to location around the church. After a pizza din-
ner kids will use their flash lights to hunt for Easter 
candy in the dark sanctuary.
Cost will be $5 for Pizza Dinner and prizes.
Reservations due by April 5 by contacting Melissa 
Coley at mcoley@wesleymemorial.org.

Easter Egg-stravganza Event
Sunday, April 9; 3-5 pm 
Join in the Easter fun! More eggs, more candy and 
more prizes this year!! It's an all-out family affair 
with booths, games, music, crafts, snacks, and activi-
ties that center on the fact that Jesus has risen. This 
is an Easter egg hunt and so much more. 

Easter Candy Donations needed
We need a lot of candy to fill over 4,000 eggs for 
our Easter Egg-stravaganza event April 9. You can 
donate candy, small prizes and stickers to go in the 
Easter eggs this year. Please purchase extra this year 
and place in labeled baskets outside each worship 
space and on the Elementary Hall.  Non-chocolate 
candy is needed.

Palm Sunday Processional
All Children are invited to come and be a part of 
the Palm Sunday Processional at the 11 am worship 
service Sunday, April 9. We will meet in the church 
Narthex at 10:50 am and process in. Children will 
then sit with their parents.

Save the Dates 
Here is what’s coming up in Children’s Ministries

April 7: 3rd-5th grade-Easter Scavenger Hunt 
April 9: Easter Egg-stravaganza
June 22: Mission Day Camp
July 17- 20: VBS
July 31- August 3: Ward St VBS

VBS
July 17-20, 9:00 am -12:30 pm

Imagine a world where curious kids become hands-
on inventors who discover they're lovingly crafted 
by God. Spark creativity with interactive decoration 
and experiences. Maker Fun Factory Vacation Bible 
School transforms your church into a place buzzing 
with excitement!
For three year olds (must be 4 by August 31, 2017) 
through fifth grade.
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Contact: Steven Nelson
Director of Student Ministries
336-812-4812
snelson@wesleymemorial.org

Sunday School this month!
Sunday School is an awesome time for our students 
and their friends to be together in "The Under-
ground" on Sunday mornings from 9:45-10:45 am. 
This a great time for students to invite a friend and 
dive into the word together every Sunday morning. 
Please keep praying for this ministry at our church! 
We are supporting "Feeding Lisa's Kids" this month 
through May 7 by collecting specific food kids need 
for the summer months. You may give to this in the 
boxes in our large gathering area in "The Under-
ground." Please see the list below for what we are 
collecting:

Items Needed: 
Breakfast Bars
Boxes of Cereal (healthy preferred)
Boxes/Bags of Grits (any packaged kind)
Boxes/Bags of Oatmeal (any packaged kind)
Peanut Butter & Jelly (plastic jars please)
Mac & Cheese (with cheese sauce packet)

Worship Together this month!
On the first Sunday of each month we are charg-
ing all our students and their families to join us for 
worship at 8:30 am in the Fellowship Hall! We will 
worship together, hear the gospel and join in com-
munion with one another. There is always coffee 
and doughnuts and what a great way for us to build 
community with one another and then walk over to 
Sunday School! 

High School Lunch Club!
Calling all high school students & their friends! We 
have our next lunch club coming up on Sunday, 
April 23, at 12:15 pm. The lunch location is TBD. 
Be sure to check out Instagram and your email for 
where we are going! This is another awesome event 
to invite a high school (9-12) friend! Bring at least 
$10 too.

Spring Workshop Success!

Spring workshop 2017 was a huge success. We 
loaded up almost 50 middle and high school stu-
dents to go up the mountain to Valle Crucis Confer-
ence Center. We had an amazing time that included 
fellowship, worship, meals together, hiking, games 
and growing in our walk with Christ. Our theme was 
"Walk it Out" based on Acts 1:8. We had three ses-
sions lead by students that covered "God's Story," 
"Our Story," and how we should Re[Act]. The goal 
was to have students understand God's and their 
own story to be empowered to walk out their faith 
for Christ with and for others in our community and 
beyond. We came home and chose to Re[Act] for 
Christ by supporting "Feeding Lisa's Kids." 

Confirmation Retreat Success!

Confirmation Retreat 2017 was a blast for all our 
students and leaders. We loaded up almost all of 
our 7th grade confirmand students and headed up 
the mountain to Lake Junaluska Conference and 
Retreat Center. We were led in worship, workshops, 
small group break outs and had our own group time 
too. We grew in our knowledge and understanding 
of the importance of the confirmation journey and 
how we can become stronger followers of Jesus 
Christ. We have only one Confirmation Class Ses-
sion left on Sunday, April 2 from 4 pm-5:30 pm at 
WMUMC. Confirmation Sunday is on Sunday, April 
30 at WMUMC. We are grateful for all the parents, 
church staff, adult mentors and committed students 
that have made this process so very special!



Live Alive~
Tuesday, April 18
Program:  Paul J. Ciener Botanical Gardens in Kerners-
ville.  The program topic will be on container garden-
ing.

Menu for April 18:  Baked Ham, Macaroni & Cheese, Peas, Bread  
            and Dessert 

Live Alive meets every 3rd Tuesday of the month:
Live Alive gatherings for adults 55+ with many oppor-
tunities available for you to enjoy and fellowship with 
one another.

To make a reservation for lunch, please call the Front 
Desk at 336-884-2204 by 10 am on April 14. Lunch  is 
$6. 

United Methodist Women
UMW Board will meet Monday, April 3, 10:30 am in 
the Small Dining Room. 

Circle #8 and The Twisted Sisters Unity Group fed 
192 people dinner at Ward Street Mission on March 
2. Thank you to everyone that cooked, served or 
donated to make this possible. 

UMW Prayer Breakfast, Northern Piedmont Dis-
trict, Saturday, April 29, Tabernacle UMC, 5721 
Methodist Road, Greensboro, Registration and 
Breakfast starts 9 am, program, Dr. Nancy Rankin, 
starts at 10 am. 

UMW Spiritual Growth Retreat at Lake Junaluska, 
June 16 and 17. Featured speaker is The Rev. Ash-
ley Thomas “See Miracles in Everyday Life”. 

Mission U at Pfeiffer University, July 14 or 15. More 
details soon.

for our Adults...

April Circle Meetings: 
Angel Tree-Wednesday, April 5, 5:30 pm in the Small 
Dining Room 

FAITH Circle-Friday, April 7, 6:30 pm, Kernersville out-
ing 

Friendship Circle-Monday, April 10, 11:30 am in the 
Small Dining Room 

Circle #6-Monday, April 10, 7 pm, home of Glenda 
Miller, 1416 Coventry Road, Domestic Violence and 
birthing Kits 

Circle #9-Tuesday, April 18, 10:30 am in the Dining 
Hall 

Circle #11-Monday, April 17, 11:30 am in the Small 
Dining Room

Circle #8 will not meet 

*2017 Church Camp Registration Now Open
Church Camp is Sunday, June 11-Friday, June 16. 
Registration is now open online and available 
through our church website at www.wesleymemo-
rial.org/students. All parents have also been sent 
a registration link via email. Please contact Steven 
Nelson if you have any questions about this upcom-
ing fun week together!

Student News Continued...
4



Contact: Anne Carroll
Director of Music Ministries
336-812-4816
acarroll@wesleymemorial.org

Music Notes...
5

Children’s
Music

April is a month with many opportunities for special 
music in worship. 

April 9 is Palm Sunday and our kindergarten-5th 
graders are singing the introit for this special Sun-
day and process waving their palm fronds.  We have 
had wonderful participation in Children’s Music 
since we began in October.  Thanks to all parents 
and grandparents who bring their children at 9:30 
on selected Sunday mornings to rehearse to sing in 
worship.  We have had as many as 23 children par-
ticipate on a regular basis and as many as 30 chil-
dren if we count those who have attended at least 
twice. April 9 will be the last time our children sing 
in worship until next fall, so we hope you will attend 
worship and support this ministry. 

There are also services on Holy Thursday, April 13, 
and Good Friday, April 14.  The Good Friday service 
will be a meaningful service of Shadows and Stones. 
This service offers readings, prayers, music and 
silent prayers surrounding the passion of our Lord. 

Chancel Bells ring for worship on Easter Sunday, 
April 16.  They are ringing a joyous and celebratory 
piece called “Resurrection.”

Also on Easter Sunday, strings will accompany 
the Chancel Choir in two anthems by Handel and 
Mozart, “Hallelujah, Amen” and “Gloria In Excelsis,” 
respectively. The choir is singing “Gloria In Excelsis” 
in loving memory of Wanna McAnally, long-time 
Wesley Memorial organist. And of course, “Hallelu-
jah” from Messiah will be sung as the benediction 
response. 

JuBELLation Choir is made up of youth and adults 
and rings once more, on May 14, before taking a 
break for summer.  Their last 3 rehearsal dates are 
April 23, April 30 and May 7. 

Two new Wesley Singers joined us in March.  Re-
bekah O’Reilly, mezzo-soprano, and Michael Fried-

rich, tenor, are both students at UNCG and we wel-
come them to Wesley Memorial.  If you would like 
to support the continuation of this program, please 
consider designating memorials or other gifts to the 
Wesley Singers Endowment Fund. These wonderful 
singers enhance worship and ensure the continu-
ation of the excellent music offerings at Wesley 
Memorial’s traditional services. 

Anthem Angels choose to purchase an anthem 
or handbell piece from a list compiled by the mu-
sic director in honor or in memory of a loved one, 
Sunday School teacher, friend, etc. If you would like 
more information on Anthem Angels please contact 
Anne Carroll.
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Mission and Community Impact...

Contact: Dr. Al Ward
Senior Pastor
336-812-4808
award@wesleymemorial.org

Community Garden
The “garden guys and gals” have planted ten beds of 
potatoes in our campus garden. When these pota-
toes mature they will be donated to Our Father’s Day 
at Open Door Ministries. Our gardeners could really 
use some help this spring and summer. Contact Bob 
Bass or Al Ward (award@wesleymemorial.org).

Bishop’s Appreciation
“As your bishop of the Western North Carolina Con-
ference, I want to thank Wesley Memorial for con-
tributing 100% of your apportionments... Thank you 
for all that you do to make possible the ministries of 
our great conference and church. 
           ~Paul L. Leeland, Resident Bishop

Prayer Requested
Karen Gooding and the Staff Parish Relations Team 
invites you to join them in praying for the Bishop 
and Cabinet as they are prayerfully discerning the 
pastoral appointments, which includes the appoint-
ment of the next Senior Pastor of Wesley Memorial. 
As you pray for them, also pray for all the pastors 
and churches. The SPRT anticipates an announce-
ment at the end of the month.

Honor or remember 
your loved ones this 
Easter Season. 
Easter Lilies may be 
placed on the altar 
in the Chapel, 
Sanctuary or 
Contemporary 
Worship Services on Easter 
Sunday in memory or honor 
of a special person. The lilies will cost $25.50 each. 
Call Sue Schoch at 336-812-4811 to reserve your 
lilies for the worship service of your choice. Dead-
line for ordering is April 7. Please make your check 
payable to Wesley Memorial UMC and mail to Tish 
Schultheiss, P. O. Box 5289, High Point, NC 27262. 
Please put Easter Lilies in the memo line.



7

Church Council Members Travel to Conference
Last month, Erin Beall & Jared Stine traveled with four church council members to Ginghamsburg UMC's 
'Change the World' conference near Dayton, Ohio. Under the leadership of Rev. Mike Slaughter, Ginghams-
burg has experienced tremendous growth in discipleship and missions. Laney Morris, Nancy McKenzie, 
Jim Holcomb, and Harvey Lowd attended multiple plenary sessions as well as workshops focused on small 
groups, communications, discipleship, and worship. This group learned valuable lessons and skills that will 
further the mission of Wesley Memorial's new strategic plan. If you see one of these folks around church, 
stop them and ask about the conference. They'd love to tell you more!

Contact: Rev. Jared Stine
Associate Pastor for Congregational Care
336-812-4813
jstine@wesleymemorial.org

Stephen Ministry
This ministry was named for Stephen who
was one of the first lay people commissioned 
by the Apostles to provide caring ministry. (Acts 6)

Need to talk but don’t know where to turn?
Our Stephen Ministry offers one-to-one confidential 
emotional and spiritual support to persons in need 
of a listening ear. Stephen Ministers are non-clergy 
persons trained to provide confidential and thought-
ful care without judgment. If you are grieving a loss, 
struggling with divorce, or any other life transition, 
contact Stephen Minister Mike Flack at 336-812-3559 
or speak to a pastor.

All Contacts are Confidential! 

The deadline for article 
submission for the May is-

sue of the HeartBeat will be 
April 13. To submit informa-

tion for the HeartBeat con-
tact:  Melissa Coley at  mcol-

ey@wesleymemorial.org.
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Contact: Susan Sumpter
Director of Wesley Memorial School
336- 884-4232
ssumpter@wesleymemorial.org

Springfest~Sunday, May 7, 4-7 pm
A Grand Carnival Celebration for Children of All Ages!
Hot Dog Supper prepared by Wesley 100 Men!
Silent Auction~Bake Sale~ BOGO Scholastic Book Fair~ 
Pony Rides

Everyone’s invited to come out and enjoy the variety of 
intergenerational festivities including carnival attrac-
tions: giant slide, climbing wall and moonwalk; games 
for younger children:  duck pond, bean bag toss & buried 
treasure!  Prizes! Fun-food concessions (cotton candy, 
sno-cones, popcorn) and more!  Springfest is our WMS 
“signature” spring fundraiser – providing new curriculum 
resources, technology, & classroom learning tools for fall.  
Mark your calendars!

We Need Help With
• Donating a NEW product or service for Silent Auction
• Bringing a dessert for Bake Sale (bring week before for 

us to freeze, or bring on event day)
• Working a game shift:  3:45-5, or 5:00-6, or 6:00-7

Please contact the Susans at 336-884-4232 if you can 
help.  BIG APPLAUSE to all of our WMS parents, grandpar-
ents & teachers who have already signed up!

WMS Scholarships
Requests from WMS families for scholarship assistance 
are on-going and increase from year to year. This school 
year, your generosity made it possible for 17 children to 
attend WMS.  Those awards total $2,000 in scholarship 
funding monthly; or $18,000 needed for the 9-month 
school year. Because of your generous gifts for these 17 

children, they are not behind but instead eager learners 
who are READY FOR SCHOOL! 

Again we invite the congregation’s participation as we 
seek to build funding for NEXT school year.   Please con-
sider a gift to the WMS Rainbow Scholarship Fund.  All 
contributions are tax deductible. 
God bless you from the children and families who will be 
recipients of your gift.

WMS Spring Dates!
Easter Holiday (WMS Closed)-April 10-14 and Easter Mon-
day, April 17
Teacher’s Spring Appreciation Luncheon -Monday, April 24
Springfest Carnival & Auction-Sunday, May 7, 4-7 pm
Last Day of School-Wednesday, May 24 (for MWF children) 
and Thursday, May 25 (for T-Th & 5-day children)
Teacher’s Workday-Friday, May 26

SpringfestisComing!
Super Hero Dash~March of Dimes
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March 28, 2017

Dear Friends of Wesley Memorial:

I can find no words that adequately express the depth of gratitude I feel for God’s blessing of my life-long 
career at Wesley Memorial.  40 years.  How can it be that 40 years have gone by so swiftly for me here?  Be-
ginning as Lead Teacher of Kindergarten Fives;  followed by 15 years as Assistant Director under the out-
standing leadership of the late Jean Bowman (my “apprenticeship”), and now completing my 18th year as 
full Director.

I believe that a school administrator of longevity should have the wisdom and grace to recognize when the 
time has come to step away in order to allow for that school’s expanded growth through a new generation 
of ideas.  Therefore, I announce my decision to retire effective June 9, 2017.  This careful decision comes after 
many prayerful conversations with God, as well as with the Reverend Dr. Al Ward, Senior Pastor, and Susan 
Hedrick, Chair of the WMS Board of Directors.  The time is simply right  - - for the church, for Wesley Memorial 
School, and for me personally.

I am so proud of Wesley Memorial School.  We can all celebrate that our school is on solid ground financially, 
and enrollment at full capacity with waiting lists for Fall.  The positive reputation of WMS in our community 
is second-to-none.  Current staff of 28 teachers share amazing expertise, experience, and love.  And . . . I can 
never say enough about the administrative partnership that I have shared with Susan Kelley.  I am confident 
that the philosophy and values of WMS will remain in capable hands within a new administrative structure.  
WMS has been well-readied for this transition.

It is my hope that as I matured in this field of early childhood education, I have radiated the JOY and PAS-
SION which I have felt for the thousands of relationships with children, families, teaching colleagues and 
church staff who have crossed my path.  I have loved, and still love, coming to Wesley Memorial every day.  I 
am especially appreciative for the creative license entrusted in me by the church.  It has allowed this Director 
to follow NAEYC accreditation paths, to integrate innovative  curriculum, to foster high professional stan-
dards for teaching staff, and to explore new possibilities in design of our playgrounds.  My journey in minis-
try at Wesley Memorial School has truly been a dream career.  My heart will be forever thankful.

Blessed by my opportunities to share God’s love with children and families, I am

Susan M. Sumpter, Director

WMS Board is plan-
ning to honor Susan at 

Springfest on May 7. 
Everyone is welcome. 

Details to come!



Baptisms

Celebrations...

Weddings...

Congratulations to Johnna McGinn 
and Zackary Cranford who were 
married March 18.

Congratulations to Teri DeCurtis 
and Mark Craven who were married 
March 11.

On March 19 we welcomed into 
membership James Morgan, Joanie 
Montgomery, and Blake, Aimee, 
and Mollie McWhorter. Their youngest daughter, 
Madeline (on left), will participate in confirmation 
next year.

We rejoice in the baptism of Joseph Easton 
Bass, son of Corey and Marianne Bass and wel-
come him into the family of Christ on March 26.

Welcome, New Members!
Please extend a warm Wes-
ley Memorial welcome to our 
new members who joined the 
church recently!
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Our Prayer Shawl Ministry has made 
and delivered over 1,600 shawls, blankets, 
sweaters and other items! 

You are invited to join this wonderful group on Wednes-
days at 1:30 pm in the Arts & Crafts Room. Contact Lee 
Huff, 336-887-9165; Karen Sumner, 336-883-8721 or 
Linda Dale, 336-884-5121.
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We Remember and Honor Our Loved Ones
Gifts given through February 2017

Our Church Family...

In Memoriam
Betty Lou Hinson Heath  March 2
Noel Spencer Craven              March 24

IN MEMORY OF:
William Tulloh Anderson (Brother of Bill Ander-
son): Sarah Woollen
Oscar Attkisson (Father of Marguerite Braddy): 
Elizabeth Lyles
Richard J. Crowder, Sr.: Anne Davis, Lucille Duncan, 
Rick & Susan Kelley, Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Stout, Bootsy 
Tucker
George Hakim (Brother of Mariana Qubein): Mr. & 
Mrs. Robert Cottam, III, Tommy & Jeanette Langley, 
June Safrit, Sarah Woollen
Ralph Helderman (Father of Miriam Ward): Eliza-
beth Lyles, Vivian Penry, Sarah Woollen
Doris Faircloth Henley: Dr. & Mrs. Robert Bass, 
Dwight & Jean Bumgarner, Mr. & Mrs. Roy Cashion, 
Susan & Rob Culp, Elizabeth Davis, Lucille Duncan, 
Fred & Patricia Edgecomb, Elizabeth Fisher, David & 
Donna Griffin, Douglas & Alyce Hill, Mary & Les Hur-
relbrink, Sarah Kemm, Wade & Lois Markham, Har-
old & Betty Martin, Steve & Kem McAllister, Patricia 
Moore, Gloria & Dan Odom, Karen Odom, Sallie Phil-
lips, Nido & Mariana Qubein, Liz & Raymond Rogers, 
June Safrit, P.A. Sedberry, Jr., Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Stinson, 
Tom & Jupy Stout, Charles & Vanessa Surles, Patsy & 
Charlie Surles, Royster & Donna Tucker, Dr. & Mrs. Ed 
Weller
Betty Ann Rankin Hubbard: Ned & Katherine Cov-
ington
Brooks Hunt (Father of Rhonda Hunt): Elizabeth 
Lyles
Betsy Anderson Johnson: Laura Amos, Dr. & Mrs. 
Robert Bass, Martha & Edwin Bass, Dwight & Jean 
Bumgarner, James Crouch, Jr., Susan & Rob Culp, 
Nan & Buck Kester, Harold & Betty Martin, Steve & 
Kem McAllister, Molly & Kirk Myer, Reynolds McAl-
lister, Nido & Mariana Qubein, John & Mary Jane 
Ramsey, Blair & Linda Rankin, Liz & Raymond Rogers
Dixie Gray Wilson Klemme: Elizabeth Lyles, Sarah 
Woollen
Barbara Burton Levina: CCU & CTU Family
Wanna Huggins McAnally: Ned & Katherine Cov-
ington, Kenneth Geddie, Ted & Kathy Johnson, Liz 
Jones, Latham Group, Mary Lyon, Jim & Sandra 
Marsh, Harold & Betty Martin, Dusty & Kay Maynard, 
Joann McCuiston, George & Patty McLarty, John & 

Wendy Millard, Davis & Patrick, Mr. & Mrs. Ray Mont-
gomery, Vivian Penry, Hannah Phillips, Nido & Mari-
ana Qubein, June Safrit, Mr. & Mrs. John Stanton, Mr. 
& Mrs. Thomas Stout, Elizabeth Ward, Sarah Woollen
Jeannette Miller (Mother of Keith Miller): Vivian 
Penry
Walter Miller (Brother of Kitty Coble): Sarah Wool-
len
Allison Reaves Russell: Caroline Russell
Mary Louise Stone: Mr. & Mrs. Ray Montgomery
Margery Sue Weaver (Mother of John Weaver): 
Lucille Duncan
Nathalie Wood: Elizabeth Lyles

IN HONOR OF: 
Jane Duncan: Susanna Wesley Sunday School Class
Stephen Duncan: Susanna Wesley Sunday School 
Class
Debbie & Warren Gallemore: Daniel & Anna Mel-
linger

IN SYMPATHY OF: 
LuAnne Tywater, Zachary and Chloe Tywater & 
William Heath, William, Jacob and Caitlyn Heath 
and families in the death of their mother and grand-
mother; Betty Lou Hinson Heath on March 2, 2017.
Jimmy Carroll and Clay Carroll and family in the 
death of their mother and grandmother; Mary Ruth 
Gilbert Carroll on March 2, 2017.
George Sanders, David and John Sanders and 
family in the death of their father and grandfather; 
William E. Sanders Sr. on March 6, 2017.
Mark Craven and Scott Craven and families in the 
death of their son and brother, Spencer Craven on 
March 24, 2017.



12
25

 C
he

st
nu

t D
riv

e 
~ 

P. 
O

. B
ox

 5
28

9
H

ig
h 

Po
in

t, 
N

or
th

 C
ar

ol
in

a 
 2

72
62

   
   

   
   

   
   

 3
36

-8
84

-2
20

4

H
E

A
R

T
B

E
AT

(U
SP

S 
32

7-
70

0)
Pu

bl
is

he
d 

M
on

th
ly

 b
y 

W
es

le
y 

M
em

or
ia

l U
ni

te
d 

M
et

ho
di

st
 

Ch
ur

ch
. M

ai
lin

g 
ad

dr
es

s 
P.

O
. 

Bo
x 

52
89

, H
ig

h 
Po

in
t, 

N
C 

27
26

2.
 

Su
bs

cr
ip

tio
n 

$1
.0

0 
pe

r y
ea

r p
ay

-
ab

le
 o

ut
 o

f r
eg

ul
ar

 c
on

tr
ib

ut
io

ns
 

to
 c

hu
rc

h 
bu

dg
et

.  
Pe

ri
od

ic
al

 
po

st
ag

e 
pa

id
 a

t H
ig

h 
Po

in
t, 

N
C 

27
26

0.
 S

en
d 

ch
an

ge
 o

f a
dd

re
ss

 to
 

Th
e 

H
ea

rt
Be

at
, P

.O
. B

ox
 5

28
9,

 H
ig

h 
Po

in
t, 

N
C 

27
26

2

The Church Offices will be closed 
Monday, April 17 for the Easter holiday.

Wednesday Dinners are prepared by our fabu-
lous Holy Chefs from Wesley 100. Seating begins 
at 5:30 pm in the Dining Hall. The price is only $6 
for adults, $3 for youth 14-18 and free for those 
under 14.

The menus for April are:
April 5-Hamburger Steak w/Gravy, Smashed Pota-
toes, Broccoli/Cauliflower Salad, Bread and Des-
sert. Children’s menu is same as adult menu.

April 12-Holy Week – No Dinner 

April 19-BBQ, Baked Beans, Slaw, Bread and Dessert. 
Hot dogs will be available for the children.

April 26-Spaghetti with Meat Sauce, Salad, Bread 
and Dessert. Children’s menu is same as adult 
menu.

Mid-Week Communion, led by Rev. Jared Stine, 
begins at 11 am in the Chapel. 

Bible Study Lunch, led by 
Dr. Al Ward, begins at 12 
noon in the Dining Hall.  He 
will be looking at the pas-
sion narratives in the Gos-
pel of John. Meal includes: 
Soup, Sandwich, Dessert, 

Tea or Water.  Bring your own lunch or make a res-
ervation by Monday at 4:30 pm for the $5 catered 
lunch.  All are invited!

Bible Study

There will be no Mid-Week Communion or Wednesday 
Night Dinner on April 12.

We will have Bible Study on April 12 (bring your own 
lunch) Tea, water and dessert will be provided.


